
 

 
Synod Council Highlights—June 2, 2023 

abbreviated pre-Assembly meeting 
 

 

The council approved: 

• recommending to Synod Assembly that Christ’s Beloved Community, Winston-Salem, be received as a 

congregation. 

• two rostered ministers’ transitions. 

• Michael Peeler/Virginia Casey Fund grants totaling $709,185. 

• reinvesting money currently invested in the ELCA Mission Investment Fund (MIF) as follows: $1,000,000 to the 

Synod Foundation, and $280,000 back into MIF. 

 

 

The council also received: 

• a report of the closing of South Durham Connections Mission (Park Town Food Hub will continue). 

• a Finance & Property Committee report including the complete spending of the COVID Fund (initially 

$750,000). 

• the Audit Committee report that the 2022-2023 Audit Report was received and approved—a “clean” report. 

 

The NC Synod Council will next meet in retreat at Lutheridge, September 14-16, 2023. 

 


